
 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO BOARD APPROVAL AT THE NEXT   

REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 4 Board of Education Regular Meeting 

 John Winthrop Middle School Library 

 January 7, 2020 at 7:00pm 

 

A regular meeting of the Regional School District No. 4 Board of Education was held on Tuesday, January 7, 2020, at 

7:00pm in the John Winthrop Middle School Library, with the following Board members in attendance:   

 

Jane Cavanaugh, Lori Ann Clymas, Rick Daniels, John Stack, Paula Weglarz and DG Fitton as well as Senior Student 

Representatives Caroline Baldwin and Evan Benson.  Absent:  Kate Sandmann, Jennifer Clark, Trisha Brookhart 

Also in attendance:   

 Superintendent, Brian J. White 

Assistant Superintendent, Kristina Martineau    

Valley Regional Principal Mike Barile 

John Winthrop Principal Mathew Espinosa    

 Board Clerk Kelley Frazier (Substitute) 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Acting Chair Cavanaugh called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 
CONSENT AGENDA 

On motion made by DG Fitton and seconded by Lori Ann Clymas, the Board VOTED to approve the Minutes of the 

Special Meeting on November 4, 2019 as amended.  Abstentions: John Stack, Paula Weglarz  

Amendments: 

Charles Hart should be added to the Public Comment. 

 

On motion made by DG Fitton and seconded by Lori Ann Clymas, the Board VOTED to approve the consent agenda 

consisting of the minutes from the Regular Meeting November 7, 2019 minutes from the Special Meeting of December 

4, 2019 and acceptance of the Accounts Payable Report.  

 

Mr. Daniels commended the administration for their participation for the vigil for Valley student Kate Konrad. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Julia Ann Divis, a resident from Chester, asked about the hiring procedure for the interim business manager and the 

vetting process for the hiring of a permanent business manager in the spring. 

 

REPORTS AND OTHER ITEMS 

Region 4 Student Representatives Report  

Ms. Baldwin and Mr. Benson gave an update on the events happening this winter at the high school.   

 

JWMS Middle School Student Report  

The student report was given covering the events happening at John Winthrop Middle School this winter.   

 

Superintendent’s Report  

District Update 

Mr. White commended Mr. Barile and his team who came together to support a valued student and her family for a 

vigil which was held in her honor last week.   

 

On a temporary basis, Central Office welcomed Mr. Richard Hewitt who will be the interim Business Manager until 

the position is posted.  Mr. Hewitt will support the financial operations of the school.  Mr. Ward will also continue to 

give support where needed.   

 

Mr. White said that the audit findings will be available earlier this year.  It may require a special meeting, but it is 

important to have this information early for budget planning. 



 

 

 

 

Information and Communication 

A resolution of the issues with the Mislick property will be presented soon.  The Financial Task Force will focus on the 

self-insurance fund during the second half of the year.  The capital policy will also be reviewed.  A petition has been 

received to change the mascot at Valley Regional.  This subject will be reviewed by a focus group of students.  An 

update will be given at the next Board of Education meeting. 

 

Assistant Superintendent’s Report  

General Update  

Professional Development focus will include how to support instructional support using data gathered.   

 

Director of Pupil Services  

Ms. Smalley was not present. 

 

Financial Status Report  

Financial Status Update 

Mr. White discussed the Accounts Payable report.  Other reporting will be available next month.   Mr. White discussed 

the transfers. 

 

Possible VOTE to approve a request for a transfer of funds in the amount of $3,510.00 from Plant Equipment 

(Object 730 to Plant Repairs (Object 430). 

Mr. White discussed the transfers.   

 

Upon a motion made by Rick Daniels and seconded by DG Fitton the Regional 4 Board of Education unanimously 

VOTED to approve the transfers of funds in the amount of $3,510.00 from Plant Equipment (Object 730 to Plant 

Repairs (Object 430).   

 

Mr. White also discussed the transfer of funds in the amount of $6,000 for damage which occurred due to a lightning 

strike.  No vote is required.  Mr. White will verify what was covered by insurance. 

 

Principal Updates 

Valley Regional High School 

Mr. Barile stated that the NEASC Five year Report is being worked on and due next year.  Career pathways is an 

opportunity to focus on all students who are going to a college or a trade school.  Work is done with the State of 

Connecticut and a team of teachers to encourage courses taken, internships and clubs which are available for a career 

path.   

 

John Winthrop Middle School 

Mr. Espinosa discussed activities at the school.  The Lego Robotics team won the judges award.  He discussed the 

Math achievement plan moving forward.   

 

Discussion regarding International Baccalaureate, Advanced Placement and Virtual High School Fees for 2020-

21 Budget Development and Early Communication with Parents 

Ms. Cavanaugh discussed the fee schedule for these courses.  A financial reason should be given for changes to the 

fees.  Virtual High School courses and fees were the focus.   A discussion was held how to make this fair for all 

students.  Testing fees for I/B were also discussed and will continue to be discussed.  Mr. Fitton supports the Board 

supporting these items.  Most schools do not pay the testing fees for these programs.  The costs for these programs will 

need to be decided for the budgeting process.     

 

Title IX Athletics Update 

Dr. Martineau discussed Title IX and the way the school is meeting this requirement.  The school is monitoring what 

the kids are interested in for girls and boys and how this is budgeted.  Reporting will continue to be done throughout 

the year.  Consideration will be given to analyze expenses of Booster Clubs in considering overall analysis of funding.   



 

 

 

 

Discussion Recommendations of Region 4 Financial Task Force 

Ms. Clymas discussed the makeup of this task force.  She then read the policy that was developed.  It was discussed 

that a footnote be included to reference the state statute.  If a state statute changes, you are bound to make sure this is 

included in the policy.  The auditors and the attorneys have reviewed this policy.  This policy will be reviewed every 

five years.  Discussion ensued.   

 

Upon a motion made by Rick Daniels and seconded by DG Fitton, the Region 4 Board of Education unanimously 

VOTED to approve the policy with a footnote noting the state statute and to leave the italicized text in the policy.   

 

Action Items 

Second Reading and Possible VOTE to Approve Policy #3171.  Non-Lapsing Education Fund (Capital Reserve 

Fund) 

Upon a motion made by DG Fitton and seconded by Rick Daniels the Region 4 Board of Education unanimously 

VOTED to approve Policy #3171 Non-Lapsing Education Fund (Capital Reserve Fund) as presented.   

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Finance:  Next Meeting January 27, 2020 

Policy:  Next Meeting January 27, 2020 

Curriculum:  Next Meeting January 16, 2020   

 

Other Committee Reports 

Supervision District Committee Update 

Meeting tomorrow night. 

 

Joint BOE Ad Hoc School Security Advisory Committee 

- Region 4 Facilities Proposal 

The entrance to JWMS was discussed.  An enhanced entryway option was reviewed.  This group will review 

how to proceed during the budget process.     

   

First Reading of the Following Policies: 

- First Reading of Policy #6146 Graduation Requirement 

- Other districts language was reviewed.   This will be reviewed and approved at the next meeting. 

  

- First Reading of Bylaw #9126 Treasurer 

The process was discussed.  Additional research will be done.  The policy should contain a sign off authority 

for certain expenses.  It was suggested that the treasurer should see the high dollar items.  Mr. White will 

follow up on this item.  There is a level of Board approval required for expenditures.  Mr. Fitton would like to 

see the texts from other By Laws from other Regional Boards of Education.    This will be placed on the next 

agenda. 

 

Second Reading and Possible VOTE to Approve the Following Region 4 Only Policy 

- Possible VOTE to Approve Policy #6172.6(Region 4 Only) On-line Courses 

The policy was discussed.  Revisions were made.  Students should be allowed to take 2 credits per 25 for 

graduation.  The school staff should oversee what the students are doing.  The Policy Committee will revise 

and a vote will be taken in the future.   

 

Discussion Regarding Any Pending Policies – Standing Item 

#5114 Suspension/Due Process – This was discussed and the additional language was added. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Mr. Carey stated is great to see these policies put in place.   

 



 

 

Julie Ann Divis suggested that you cannot vote on a second read of a policy when revisions are made.   She noted that 

the By-Laws dated November 25, 1996 designated better control because the district was in a transition mode of 

Business Managers.  The Board wanted better supervision of what the Boards were doing.  She suggested that 

someone on the Board needs to take responsibility of what the Administration is doing.  The language recommended 

by the lawyers is very basic. 

 

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 

▪ Region 4 BOE Budget Workshop I Wed, Jan 22, 2020 @ 6:00pm @JWMS 

▪ Region 4 BOE Budget Workshop II Mon, Feb 10, 2020 @ 6:00pm @ JWMS 

▪ Region 4 BOE Budget Workshop III Wed, Feb 19, 2020 @ 6:00pm @ JWMS 

▪ Next Joint BOE meeting February 20, 22020 @ 7:00pm @ JWMS 

▪ Next Region 4 BOE Meeting is March 5, 2020 @ JWMS   

▪ Possible Vote on Non-Renewals(Mar) 

▪ Yearly BOE Self-Evaluation (TBD) 

  

ADJOURNMENT 

On motion duly made and seconded the Board unanimously VOTED to adjourn at 9:34p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

        

 
 

Rick Daniels, Secretary 

(Kelley Frazier, Substitute Clerk) 















Title IX -Athletics
Overview 

Region 4 Board of Education Meeting
January 7, 2020



Overview of Title IX: Athletic Programs
Federal Regulation:

“No person shall, on the basis of sex, be excluded from participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, be treated differently from another person or otherwise be discriminated 
against in any interscholastic, intercollegiate, club or intramural athletics offered by a 
recipient, and no recipient shall provide any such athletics separately on such basis.”  

-34 C.F.R. 106.41 (a)

From: Title IX Coordinator Training Presentation Hogan Lovells US LLP and Dr. Adrian Wood, Connecticut Department of Education



Three-Part Test
Proportionality, Program Expansion, and Full & Effective Accommodation

Prong 1: Athletic participation opportunities for males and females are substantially 
proportionate to their respective enrollment; OR

Prong 2: The school has a history and practice of expanding athletic participation 
opportunities for the underrepresented sex; OR

Prong 3: The school has fully and effectively accommodate the interests and abilities of 
the underrepresented sex with its present program.

From: Title IX Coordinator Training Presentation Hogan Lovells US LLP and Dr. Adrian Wood, Connecticut Department of Education



Three-Part Test
Proportionality, Program Expansion, and Full & Effective Accommodation

Prong 1: Athletic participation opportunities for males and females are substantially 
proportionate to their respective enrollment.

Boys Girls

2018-2019 Enrollment (10/1/18)
Valley Regional High School

297
(49.6%)

302
(50.4%)

2018-2019 
Athletic Participation

Valley Regional High School

186
(52.8%)

166
(47.2%)



Three-Part Test
Proportionality, Program Expansion, and Full & Effective Accommodation

Prong 2: The school has a history and practice of expanding athletic participation 
opportunities for the underrepresented sex.

Current Athletic Opportunities 
Valley Regional High School

  Boys (15)   Girls (18)

Football
Soccer

Cross Country
Indoor Track
Ice Hockey
Basketball
Swimming

Fencing
Track
Tennis
Crew

Baseball
Golf

Lacrosse
Unified Sports

Cheerleading
Field Hockey

Soccer
Volleyball

Cross Country
Indoor Track
Ice Hockey
Basketball

Gymnastics
Swimming

Fencing
Track
Tennis
Crew

Softball
Golf

Lacrosse
Unified Sports



Three-Part Test
Proportionality, Program Expansion, and Full & Effective Accommodation
Prong 3: The school has fully and effectively accommodate the interests and abilities of 
the underrepresented sex with its present program.



Athletic Programs Considerations:
● Scheduling
● Travel/Transportation
● Coaching
● Locker rooms/facilities
● Medical/training facilities
● Publicity

Booster Club expenses must be considered in the overall analysis of funding.



Title IX Review-Fall 2019 Season
● End of Season review began 12/2019
● Review team included Mr. Barile, Mr. Swan and Ms. Robida
● Reviewed the following expenditures:

● Field Use for Home Games/Practices
● Booster Contributions/Expenditures 

                       

5133 Coaching Staff/Stipends

5516 Transportation

5330 Officials

5611 Supplies

5810 Dues and Fees

5430 Repairs



Next Steps
● Title IX Review for Winter and Spring -End of Season Review Continues in 2020
● End of Year 2019-2020 Review and 2020-2021 Planning
● Budget Development 2020-2021
● Review and Update Uniform Cycle-5 year plan




